ROAR ON THE SHORE ROCKET LAUNCH, Bournemouth 20th August 2009

Fantastic Fireworks claim a new world record

We are as astonished as everyone else. 

We knew we had to be quick... but 6.5 seconds, wow! Not even Usain Bolt is that quick. 

We are of course delighted that our planning enabled such a huge number of rockets, more than 1110,000, to be launched so quickly and claim a new world record.

At the same time we would like to apologise to all the spectators who came out in their thousands to see the show that it was all over so quickly. 

It was always our aim to get the rockets up in the shortest possible time in order to claim the record but we didn't expect this. 

The team on the barge who saw it at close quarters said the effect was absolutely awesome. They had to duck for cover as rocket sticks rained down on them.

The reason why they went up so quickly was largely down to the weather. 

In the days leading up to the launch the forecast was for heavy rain on the day. 

Although we planned to protect the rockets with waterproof covers, they were going to be exposed to the elements out at sea on a barge for several hours. 

There was a real possibility of dampness penetrating them and ruining the attempt. 

With this scenario threatening the launch, our chief display manager Steve Boothman decided to fuse the rockets in such a way as to achieve the quickest possible ignition. 

What we tried to avoid at all costs was failing in our attempt by overrunning the time limit. However when it became clear that the weather would be much drier than forecast, the rockets were already fused and on the barge ready to be towed out to sea. 

The other critical factor which we tried to anticipate was wind speed. On most days the wind drops in the evening but last night it didn't. 

There was a strong wind all day and it was gathering pace when the rockets were launched. This, combined with the way the fireworks were fused, accelerated the launch by fanning the flames over the fuses much more rapidly.

 Instead of the planned 30-second launch, all 110,000 rockets went up in approximately 6.5 seconds.

As creators of the Guinness World Record rocket launch in Plymouth in 2006, Fantastic Fireworks were delighted to accept the challenge from Bournemouth Tourism to set a new record during the Air Festival. 

In planning the attempt, we had to take into account many challenging factors. The first was that when we beat the previous world record back in 2006 we were very nearly denied the title because the launch exceeded the previous time limit of 15 seconds by more than 10 secconds. 

However Guinness World Records accepted the record of 56,000 rockets launched in a time of less than 30 seconds. 

Given that we were attempting to launch twice as many rockets in Bournemouth, 110,000 in all, we had to make absolutely certain that this could be achieved in under 30 seconds as well, although we had a contingency plan that if the launch exceeded the time limit, we would still claim a new record for the most rockets launched in under a minute. 

As a result of last night's successful launch, all the documentation and video evidence will now be sent to Guinness World Records to back our claim that we have created a new world rocket record for Bournemouth.

